
Watson’s Wanderers 600th Different Pub Visit 
27th November 2012  

 
On Tuesday 27 November 2012 some 30 cyclists left Christleton at 10:00 to ride, via coffee at the 

Ice Cream Farm, to Willington Hall for a special lunch.  Willington Hall is the 600th different pub 

visited by Watson's Wanderers since inception some 22 years ago.  We were joined there by some 

of Harry's family and friends.  

 

 

                                    Willington Hall 
 

Harry gave us an short speech to celebrate the 

occasion, mercifully not realising his threat to read 

out his meticulous list of all 600 different pubs visited. 

 

Ian responded in his usual 

amusing fashion, thanking Harry 

for his leadership and nose for a 

new pub.  

 

 

 

                    Ian’s Response 
 

 

 



In spite of Harry's denials, we expect to be visiting pub 700 with him at some time within the next 

few years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 At Willington Hall 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Enjoying lunch 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos show Willington Hall, Harry giving his speech (with wife Celia beside him), Ian responding 

and some of the participants (including Mike Wilkinson who acts as Deputy Runs Leader when 

needed). 

 

David Matthews 


